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City of Bel Aire, Kansas 
 
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  February 12, 2025 
 
TO: Ted Henry, City Manager  
 
FROM: Anne Stephens, PE, City Engineer   
 
RE: 2025 Street Maintenance Projects   
 
BACKGROUND:   
As part of the 2025 Pavement Maintenance Plan, PEC assisted the City with soliciting bids for pavement 
patching, curb and gutter replacement and milling and overlaying certain streets within the City limits. 
 
DISCUSSION:   
PEC worked with City staff to design the 2025 pavement maintenance improvements.  Bids were accepted 
on February 11th for the project.  Three contractors responded to the solicitation. 
 
The Base Bid includes patch work from the 2024 and 2025 Street Maintenance Plan as well as a mill and 
asphalt overlay on selected streets.  The Alternates 1 and 2 include additional locations for a mill and 
overlay as shown on the following pages. 
 

Bidder Engineer’s 
Estimate 

APAC Kansas Paving Pearson 

Base Bid $1,400,602.50 $951,185.10 $1,025,508.00 $1,132,943.00 
Add Alternate 1 $112,225.00 $84,734.00 $88,152.00 $92,820.00 
Add Alternate 2 $243,006.50 $183,328.60 $191,636.05 $200,967.00 
Base Bid + Alt 1 $1,512,827.50 $1,035,919.10 $1,113,660.00 $1,225,763.00 
Base Bid + Alt 2 $1,643,609.00 $1,134,513.70 $1,217,144.05 $1,333,910.00 
Base Bid + Alt 1 + 
Alt 2 

$1,755,834.00 $1,219,247.70 $1,305,296.05 $1,426,730.00 

 
 
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS:   The funds for this project will come out of the City’s General Fund 
as part of the Capital Improvement Program.   
 
POLICY DECISION:  Staff adhered to the purchasing policy in soliciting a minimum of three bids for the 
project.  
     
RECOMENDATION:  Staff recommends that the City Council accept the bid from APAC in the amount of 
$1,219,247.70. 
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